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1 PURPOSE

1.1 To inform Members of progress achieved to date re. Corporate Services Annual Service Plan for 2008/09.
1.2 Relevance to the Council’s Ambitions and Priorities – Service Plans are produced annually by all departments, setting out the planned programme of work and demonstrating how each service contributes to the Council’s ambitions and priorities.

2 BACKGROUND

2.1 As part of the Council’s performance management framework service plans are produced annually by all departments, setting out the planned work programme for each area of the Council’s activities.
2.2 Each Service Plan is prepared according to a corporately agreed template and includes a detailed action plan setting out the specific objectives and expected outcomes and deadlines for achievement for each area of work within the Section over the coming 12 months. The Service Plans for this Committee were approved at the meeting of 29th January 2008.
2.3 In accordance with the Council’s improved performance management arrangements it was agreed that progress of service action plans should be reported to committee half yearly. This report summarises progress for the first 6 months to the end of September. 
3 ACTION PLANS

3.1 A report detailing the progress of Action Plans for the Corporate Services Section (including Contact Centre and Health and  Safety* function) is attached. The report has been produced on the Council’s ‘Covalent’ performance management system. This system is used throughout the Council to monitor the performance of all services, and features a traffic light/ colour coded symbols to indicate the state of progress of each activity. (*Progress of Health and Safety activities will be reported verbally) 
3.2 At this mid-point in the year Members can, as a general rule, expect progress to be approximately 50% for services that are delivered at a constant rate throughout the year. The exception to this is ‘one-off’ projects that have deadlines that are either a) before or b) after the end of September. Detailed narrative explaining the reasons for any variances from the expected level of activity is provided in the ‘Progress Update’ column on the right hand side.
4
CONCLUSION

4.1
Members are asked to note the achievements of the Chief Executives Corporate Services Section made to September 2008.
CHIEF EXECUTIVE
List of Annexes: ANNEXE 1: Action Plan detailing achievements to September 2008.
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